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Fellow AIMS Members, 
 
 
It is my privilege to again submit my Annual Report as the mining representative on the 
Surveyors Board of Queensland. 
 
I have attended the board meetings this year, several of which were conducted via Zoom as 
the board like many organisations continued to be effected by COVID-19. The last two 
meetings have been face to face as have the latest round of interviews held at the SBQ 
office. 
 
There has been a good level of progress with registrants again this year which included 
endorsements in each of UC, OC, UM categories. 
 
In regards to legislation, we have reviewed and commented on proposed changes to RS10 
and QGN19 which moving forward will be one combined standard. 
 
I’m looking forward to the next 12 months to again continue the work on these important 
changes and thank you for your support. 
 
 
 
 
Ken Cross 
AIMS SBQ Nominee 
 
 
 
 
 


